
ABES Art Brand Evolution Sessions Client Agreement, current 2/5/18 
 
Your Art Brand Evolution Sessions (“ABES”) are offered upon the following terms. Please 
review these terms carefully before proceeding. By clicking the acceptance button below, you 
agree that these terms will apply to any services you receive. 
  
1) February 13 Creative (“F13”) is a d/b/a of Rancho Peligroso Industries, a California limited 
liability company of which Betsy is the sole member. Betsy offers her services through F13. 
Accordingly, while the terms below reference Betsy, your agreement is with F13, a limited 
liability company, and all references to Betsy are in effect references to F13. 
  
2) Your ABES consists of a series of six (6) monthly, 1-hour-long meetings with Betsy, for which 
you agree to pay $275 per meeting. You'll be prompted to pay for the first meeting when 
booking. Payment can be made by credit card through F13’s online scheduling system. You'll 
then receive monthly invoices by email for the remaining five meetings. Payment is due by the 
first of each month. 
  
3) If you would like Betsy’s feedback on your work product or any related issue in between your 
normally scheduled meeting times, you may take advantage of the discounted hourly rate she 
extends to ABES clients. That rate is $175 per hour, billed in 15 minute increments. You will be 
invoiced at the end of each month and payment is due upon receipt. 
  
4) Either you or Betsy may terminate this agreement for any reason upon thirty (30) days’ 
written notice. In the event of termination by you, any prepaid fees are forfeited. In the event of 
termination by Betsy, any fees prepaid by you will be prorated to the actual date of termination 
and any remaining balance returned, less any payment processing fees incurred by Betsy. 
Should either party elect to terminate, the parties agree to cooperate to effect the smoothest 
possible transition. 
 
5) You may reschedule an ABES meeting time using the link provided in your confirmation 
email. Betsy asks that you give as much advance notice as possible when rescheduling and 
that you consider the dates carefully when making your initial booking, to minimize the need to 
reschedule. 
  
6) The details of your interactions with Betsy will remain confidential, meaning that she will not 
share any identifiable information provided by you with anyone outside of your business without 
your express consent. In certain circumstances, however, Betsy may use anonymous 
information and/or anecdotes related to your business as analogies to explain her services and 
approach to others 
  
7) Betsy is not an attorney and she does not provide legal advice. While in the course of your 
ABES you may discuss law-related issues (for instance rights ownership, contractual 



obligations, etc.) no opinion expressed by Betsy may be construed as legal advice. It is solely 
your responsibility to determine if and when to consult an attorney. 
  
8) While Betsy will help you hone your brand, assist you in making important decisions, offer 
advice in how to better manage your art business, or otherwise support you in identifying and 
pursuing your goals, she cannot predict or control future events and outcomes. Accordingly, she 
offers no warranty as to ultimate impact of your ABES on the success of your business. In no 
event will Betsy be liable for any indirect, special, punitive, incidental or consequential damages 
in connection with the services. 
 
9) Betsy is an independent contractor. Thus, she will retain sole discretion over the means and 
methods for carrying out the services entailed by this agreement and will continue to perform 
the same or similar work for other clients and may take on new clients if desired. And Betsy will 
be responsible for filing its own tax returns and to pay taxes in accordance with all provisions of 
federal and state taxing authorities. 
  
10) These terms shall be construed and enforced under the laws of the State of California, 
without application of that state’s choice-of-law provisions.  In the event of a dispute, you 
consent to the venue and jurisdiction of the state or federal court located in the City and County 
of San Francisco as the exclusive forum in which any dispute shall be resolved. 
  
11) These terms comprise the entire agreement with respect to your ABES. It supersedes all 
prior and contemporaneous agreements, representations, and understandings, whether written 
or oral. It may be amended or modified only in a writing agreed to by both you and Betsy. 
 
 


